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Important Dates 

 Children’s 

University 

Launch, 19th 

Feb 

 Mark Hughes 

Rugby 

League, 28th 

Feb 

 Cross 

Country, 8th 

Mar 

 Year 7 

Expression of 

Interest due, 

19th Mar 

 School 

Photos, 1st 

Apr 
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Dear families, 

On Wednesday morning we inducted our 2019 

school leadership group.  I would like to congratulate 

all of those students who were inducted as School 

Captains, Prefects, House Captains, AET 

representatives and also SRC representatives. We are 

very fortunate to have such a strong student 

leadership group and I look forward to working with 

you all throughout the school year. 

Well done to everyone who attended our swimming 

carnival yesterday. It was great to see everyone 

participating throughout the day and showing great 

house spirit as they cheered on the competitors in 

each event. It is important to note that zone 

representatives will be chosen by times and not just 

the place they came in their race. Zone 

representatives will be notified in the coming days. 

Next week our Home Reading program in K-2 will be 

starting up. Each student will bring home a plastic 

folder which will contain: 

 Their home reading log 

 An A4 page with an overview of the program 

and some home reading tips 

 Their first home reader 

If you have any questions regarding the program 

please contact the school to  make an appointment  

with your child’s teacher. 

This year we are once again participating in 

Children’s University. Over the past 3 years we have 

had a number of our students participate in the 

program and go on to graduate in a ceremony held in 

The Great Hall at Newcastle University. Children’s 

University Australasia provides extra-curricular 

learning opportunities for children aged between 7 

and 14 years old, and volunteer opportunities for 15-

18 year olds, aiming to engage children in learning in 

its broadest sense, whilst developing confidence and 

aspirations. The program is open to all of our Stage 2 

and 3 students if they wish to participate and the 

cost to be involved is $15 per student.  We will be 

hosting a Children’s University launch assembly on 

Tuesday, 19th February, 10.45am in Cooinda.  

Parents and caregivers are invited to come along for 

further information and there will be an opportunity 

to ask questions. 

Week  4 will be another great week of learning 

opportunities. This will include: 

Monday - Sport In Schools sessions, stage 3 library 

Tuesday - Early stage 1 library, Children’s University 

assembly 

Wednesday - Stage 2 library, Stage 2 and 3 Art 

sessions, Mindfulness 

Thursday - Stage 1 library, support class swimming 

Friday – school sport   

Just another reminder that students are required to 

wear a bucket hat when in unshaded areas of the 

playground. We have had a number of students who 

are having to be reminded of this by teachers out on 

playground duty throughout these first 3 weeks of 

the year. 

As always we have a number of exciting events and 

opportunities coming up throughout the Term. This 

includes: 

Cross Country carnival (week 6) 

School photos (week 10) 

As always we will try to keep everyone up to date 

with what is happening around our wonderful school 

through our school website, Facebook Page and 

Skoolbag App. 

Have a great week! 

Regards 

Steve Morgan 

Principal 

 





Please ensure your child as their hat and 

plenty of water for school.  School hats are 

available for purchase from our office; 

bucket hats $11.00 and wide brim hats $15.00.  We 

accept cash and Eftpos.   
School Fees for 2019 

School fees for each child this year are 

$40.00. Cash and Eftpos is now available and 

payments can also be made online via the school 

website.  We thank you for your contribution. 

Administration of Medication to Students  

If your child has a medical condition requiring staff members to 

administer medication of any kind, or follow procedures to 

enhance his/her well-being, you must comply with this school’s 

rules. Any student suffering from asthma, epilepsy, diabetes, 

A.D.D., A.D.H.D., heart condition, life threatening allergies and 

the like is required to have a Health Care Plan in place.  

Medication can only be administered when prescribed by a 

doctor and regular/daily medication must be supplied in a 

Webster pack.  Antibiotics for short term illness must be 

supplied in the original packaging clearly labelled with the 

students name and dosage.  If you are at all unsure or require 

clarification please contact our school office. 

Our office hours are: 

 Monday—Friday  8.30am to 1.00pm and 

 1.30pm to 3.45pm.  

 If the office is unattended our executive staff will be able 

to assist you. 

House Championship Points Update 

The Cessnock PS House Championship is back for a 

brand new year and already our wonderful 

students have amassed over 10000 points for 

producing quality work and following instructions 

in all school settings. Remember to keep an eye on 

the scoreboards in primary (just inside the primary 

building) and infants (on the side wall of the infants 

building, across from the 3-6H classroom).  

The current totals are: 

Gordon – 4840 

Lawson – 4154 

Paterson – 3757 

Kendall - 2955 

Save the date 

Monday 

1st April 




